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Meeting was called to order at 7:45 p.m. at the Cathedral of Learning, University of Pittsburgh by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the June 20, 2001 HOD minutes, financial reports and the approved Short Course 2001-2002 schedule were mailed to each club and emailed to all those in attendance.  A correction to the June 20, 2001 minutes was the total zone budget is $17,000 and expenses for Spring Zones were $7,000 leaving a budget balance of $10,000.  Mark Bellich moved and Cheryl Schilling seconded a motion to approve the June 20, 2001 HOD minutes as corrected.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:  June income/expense statement, budget vs. actual report and balance sheet were presented and discussed by Mark Bellich.  Cheryl Schilling moved and Tom Gorski seconded a motion to approve the financial reports.  Motion carried.

Age Group:  John Lynch discussed the meet host bid process.  He explained the Age Group Committee considered the following factors when selecting a host site:

· Geography

· Skills of host club

· Physical site

· Total number of meet officials

· Affect on swimmers

John distributed the 2001-2002 Short Course Schedule including the meet host sites as recommended by the Age Group Committee.  The November 17-18 Thanksgiving Meet hosted by MLAC was inadvertently left off the schedule.

Robin Zacherl expressed disappointment that Fox Chapel was not selected as a host site when in fact Fox Chapel has hosted the Age Group Open for the past several years.  She also stated that no specific reason is being given as to why Fox Chapel did not receive the Age Group Open host site.

John Lynch explained the bid process and the factors which were considered.  The fact a club has hosted a meet is no guarantee they would always receive that meet.

Jerry Schaefer discussed the meet evaluation procedures.  He said that any meet could be evaluated by completion of the meet evaluation form, a report by meet officials and by discussion at the HOD meetings.  Unfortunately, few meet evaluations are completed.

Pete Gannon discussed the fact that five clubs bided on a meet where only two clubs could host.  He asked the three clubs not selected to consider hosting the December 8-9 B developmental and the February 9-10 B meet championships which still need another host site.

Marian Keen suggested the reasons a club is not selected should be made a little clearer by the Age Group Committee.  However, she believes this to be a “good problem” for the AMS to have.  John Lynch agreed to further discuss and refine the factors considered by the Age Group Committee.

Carole Shepard commended John Lynch and the Age Group Committee for its first step in organizing the meet host bidding process.

John Lynch moved and Tom Jackson seconded a motion to approve the 2001-2002 Short Course Meet host sites as recommended by the Age Group Committee.  Motion carried unanimously.

Jan Brennan questioned the rules and procedures for distance events (i.e. fast to slow- alternating boys and girls).  In particular, she questioned the Hampton meet.  Jerry Schaefer explained that the meet structure and the “body” of the meet invitation should contain information on the structure of the distance events.  It was agreed that consistent structure of the distance events should be an obtainable AMS goal.

All Star:  Cheryl Schilling reported on the preparations for the Long Course Zones.  She reported some negative feedback about this zone trip being “on you own”.  Pete Gannon said that given the hotel room situation in Buffalo AMS really did not have any other options.  Pete Barry, Head Zone Coach reported as to the progress of selecting the other zone coaches.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon reported that to date 1,455 tickets have been sold to AMS Day at Sandcastle.  Pete also reported that Dolores Viverette would take over the Top 16 and AMS record responsibilities from Jennifer Choura.

Safety:  Chad Dobrick explained the Report of Occurrence form is printable from the AMS Web Site.  It is the responsibility of the host site to complete the Report of Occurrence form on an injury.  Chad reminded the host clubs to complete the hazard checklist for their pool.

Registration:  Jerry Schaefer reported he completed 150 more registrations for this summer.  Cards will be available at Jo’s and will be mailed on July 23, 2001.  Jerry said he was still looking for clubs that want to register on-line next year.  Please email Jerry at djajjm@bellatlantic.net if you are interested.  The end of the year reports will be included in the packet for next year’s registration.  The end of the year report will include the following:

· Complete roster of athletes and non-athletes

· Listing of checks and amount submitted

· Net balance – refund/fees outstanding

Old Business:  None

New Business:  Marian Keen reported the open water meet at Moraine State Park on June 30, 2001 had 21 youth swimmers and 10 master swimmers participate.  She discussed some ways to promote open water swimming.

Graham Westerberg reported that used touch pads were for sale from Fox Chapel.

Cheryl Schilling stated that she would be unable to perform the duties associated with the All Star AMS banquet.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the meeting was approved and the meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

 The next HOD meeting will be held September 19, 2001 in Room 232 of the Cathedral of Learning at the University of Pittsburgh.
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